
WUC Advisory Committee meeting minutes 4-23-2024 

 

The meeting was called to order at 201pm. 

In attendance were Blanca Miranda Aguilar, Chelsee Blatner, Marci Miller, Jane 

Cameron, Kristen Perry, Amanda Owren, Cameron Mortenson, Viviana Romero—

in place of Shabyrna Herrera and for RHA, Hana Frey, America Salazar, Malia 

Fernandez 

Willamette Room Use policy discussion 

• Remove “Limited” from the exception policy referring to technology. 

• Edit to include events planned by WOU students to take into account WOU 
students that plan events on behalf of a class, dept., etc. that may not be a 
member of a club or organization. 

• All other aspects were approved. 

• Unanimous approval of the 4/23/24 version. Go into effect Fall Term 2024. 
Reports from WUC (Chelsee Blatner) 

• Nap pod purchased for the WUC. Will go into the Klamath lounge. 

• Leaks from when the Chiller was activated. But those were avoidable ones. 

• Leak from the Steam project and water main break that soaked carpets in 
Calapooia and Santiam. 

• Little Samurai’s tasting went well. Out of food in 37 minutes.  
Reports from Wolfstore (Marci Miller) 

• Grad Fair was a huge hit 

• Month of Sales for May. Different items each week. 
Reports from Campus Dining (Jane Cameron and Amanda Owren) 

• Catering. Few orders, but the ones can manage have been good. 

• Allegro. Seasonal drinks flavors have not been readily available.  (Lavendar 
syrup ran out a month before it should have been). Still some supply chain 
delivery time issues. 

Report from Abby’s House 

• Denim Day. 

• Take Back the Night 

• Color run 



• Coordinator job is posted. Rolling applications, some duties will include 
overseeing the Stonewall Center. 

Report from VPSA 

• Awards for students select, now working on certificates and plaques. 

• Wolf It Down coming up. Will get feedback from students about food 
theme. 

Report from MSSP 

• Graduation dinner is June 5th 

• 2 professional staff short 

• Out and Proud event was good 

• Nuestra Fiesta Latina coming May 17th 

• MCR social event upcoming 
Report from RHA 

• SVA car show 

• Monmouth Has Pride parade 

• Movie night 

• CDC and Wolf pups visits 
Report from ASWOU 

• Director of PR hired 

• 1 time club sponsorship opportunity 
Report from Freedom Center 

• Working with Hawai’i Club on the Luau. May 31st.  

• Hoike 
No reports from Student Activities Board, Center for Professional Pathways, 

Veterans resource Center or WOU Faculty. 

 

Decision was made for no more meetings in Spring and to plan the next one in Fall 

term. 

Question was asked about cleaning of the WUC not being like the past. 

• Chelsee mentioned that prior to COVID we had 4 full time custodians 
working in the WUC as well as some student custodians. With the large 



budget cuts the last woucple of years, we are at 2 full time custodians and a 
couple student custodians.  

• Student Custodian are not expected to perform at the same ddetail as the 
professional custodian. 

• If building residents see something that is not clean that they cannot take 
care of like a carpet stain or a floor needing mopping, please let Chelsee or 
Info Desk know so it can be addressed when possible. But, if a building 
resident sees something they can take care of, like picking something off 
the floor, dusting within their offices, etc that would help keep the WUC 
clean, that would be great to do. 

 

No announcements. 

Adjournment was approximately 227pm 

 

 


